
Calendar of Events (Further details inside the Gazette)

Regular events in the Village Hall
Monday   7pm - 8pm      Di’mond Dancers Line Dancing
              (except when Parish Council meets)
Wednesday 10.30am - 11.15am   Line Dancing (Emma - 07875 707687)
Thursday  10.00am - 1pm (approx.)  Post Office
    10.30am - 11.30am    Coffee Morning
    10.00am - 11.30am    Techy Tea CIC (1st and 3rd Thursdays)
    2.00pm - 3.00pm    Chair Yoga
    6.00pm, 6.30pm & 7.00pm Fitness Classes
Friday   9.30am & 10.30am   Pilates
            (Helen - physiobasedpilates@gmail.com)

October
Wednesday  2nd  2.00pm - 2.30pm   Mobile Library visits
Saturday   5th  10.00am - 12 noon  Saturday Brunch in the Village Hall
Monday   7th  2.00pm     Film Matinee ‘Brooklyn’
Tuesday   8th  2.00pm     YCA – Samantha Traill – Tropic Skincare
Friday    11th  7.30pm     Roger’s Talk ‘Lockington The Good Old Days’
Saturday   12th  7.30pm     ‘Nightshift’
Tuesday   15th  7.00pm     Public Meeting (about Village Green)
Friday    18th  7.30pm     Film Night ‘Wicked Little Letters’
Monday   21st  2.00pm     ‘Bingo’ in the Village Hall
Tuesday   22nd  7.30pm     Railway Evening
Friday    25th  7.30pm     Pub Night
Saturday   26th  7.30pm     Play – ‘How To Be Brave’
Sunday   27th        Clocks Go Back
Wednesday  30th  2.00pm - 2.30pm   Mobile Library visits

November 
Saturday   2nd  10.30am - 2.30pm  Lockington Crafters Mini Fayre
Monday   4th  2.00pm     Film Matinee (TBA)
Saturday   9th  10.00am - 12 noon  Silent Auction items to Village Hall 
       2.00pm - 3.00pm   Silent Auction Bidding
Tuesday   12th  2.00pm     YCA – Mark Padgett – Skerne Garden Nursery
Friday    15th  7.30pm     Film Night (TBA)
Thursday   21st  12 noon     Deadline for Gazette items
Saturday   23rd  7.30pm     Play ‘Three by Two’
Tuesday   26th  7.30pm     Railway Evening
Wednesday  27th  2.00pm – 2.30pm   Mobile Library visits
Thursday   28th 6.00pm – 8.00pm   School Christmas Fair
Friday    29th  7.30pm     Pub Night

Dates for your Diary
� Monday 2nd December - Bingo  � Saturday 7th December - Marty Craggs
� Saturday 14th December - Saturday Brunch  � Thursday 19th December - School Carol 
singing at Coffee Morning  � Friday 20th December – Pub Night  
� Saturday 25th January 2025 – Stikky Fingers  � Saturday 1st February - Saturday Brunch  
� Saturday 5th April – The Hayley Sisters
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Clothing Alterations
Dresses, skirts, trousers etc. 
Shortening, letting out 
and repairs etc.
Mens, ladies and childrens.
Contact Sue Rowson. 
Tel: 01430 810374

Lockington - The Good Old Days
An Illustrated Talk on the History of the Village by 
Roger Hateley
7:30pm on Friday 11th October in the Village 
Hall. All are welcome. Free admission and 
free refreshments. An invitation to donate to 
the Church Roof Fund by cash or card!

Parish Cottages in Kilnwick Lane as envisioned by Rosie Fletcher

Condolences
Our deepest sympathy goes to George and 
Wendy and their families on the loss of their 
mother Mary Greenheld of Thorpe who died 
on the 13th August. 
A much loved and valued member of the 
village community.  

Saturday Brunch
Our first Saturday Brunch on 7 September was 
well attended with customers enjoying pots of 
tea or coffee, hot chocolate and bacon butties. 
Our next Brunch will be on Saturday 5 October. 
Following feedback, we will be adding sausage 
butties to the menu. Hope to see you then!
If anyone has a French press/
cafetiere (see picture) they no 
longer use, we could make good 
use of it. Please drop it in to the 
village hall when we are open. 
Thank you.  

Silent Auction
To be held in Lockington Village 
Hall on Saturday 9th November. 
Do you have any items in decent 
condition to donate to the auction in aid of the 
Village Hall funds? Please note we cannot accept 
any electrical items. Entrance fee £1.00. Please 
bring any items to be auctioned to the village hall 
between 10am and 12 noon on the morning of 
the event. Doors open from 2pm for bids, and 
bidding closes at 3pm. 
For information telephone Linda on 07986 
818967 or 01964 552502  
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Lockington Railway Evenings
Tuesday 22nd October
“Dinner in the Diner; the rise and fall of the Berwyn Belle” A talk by 
David Wellington about his work as a volunteer in the dining train on 
the Llangollen Railway during the 1980s. He will also bring some of 
the models from his Hollowbeck layout.
“Summer Saturdays at Bridlington Station in the early 1960s” Allen 
Ferguson will describe the many activities at Bridlington using some 
newly discovered photographs.
Tuesday 26th 
November with the 
theme “Final Days”
“The Final Days of 
Arthur Wilson of 
Tranby Croft”. Dennis 
Chapman, who gave 
an excellent talk on 
the Hull and Barnsley 
Railway, returns with 
an equally interesting discourse on the owner of a famous local 
mansion once the location of the Royal Baccarat Scandal and later 
a base for top secret military operations during World War II.
“Dying Embers; the demise of steam”. Mike Ellis returns with 
photographs of the end of scheduled steam working on British 
Railways during the 1960s.
Doors open at 7:00pm for a 7:30pm start. The usual refreshments 
will be available. No admission charge but donations are welcome. 
Magazines, books etc. available to purchase, proceeds going to the 
Church Roof Fund. If the Village Hall car park is full please use Front 
Street.
For more information contact Allen Ferguson 01430 810304 
or allenferguson542@gmail.com
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Lockington 35th Annual Produce
and Handicrafts Show 2024
A big thank you to all exhibitors who produced 
such diverse, impressive, intriguing and 
sometimes amusing exhibits which filled the 

Village Hall with colour and interest!

Mary Greenheld
Mary was born in Scorborough 
and moved here aged seven to 
Keeper’s Cottage in Dead 
Lane when her father became 
Game Keeper for Lord 
Hotham. After training in office 
work she became first a 
Clerical Assistant at our school 
and was soon promoted to be 
the highly regarded and very 
efficient School Secretary, a 
post she held for 30 years. Dealing with money, however, was her 
bugbear. 
“High finance is not my scene, or an accountant I’d have been.
Computers, budgets – oh what next? No wonder I am getting 
vexed.”
In addition she often helped out in the school kitchen where meals 
were prepared and served on the premises and even taught the 
children in classes where her war-time experiences kept them 
entranced.
As a devout Christian she was a regular attender at Saint Mary’s 
Church and served on the Parochial Church Council for many years. 
She was not afraid to air her views and also correct those who were 
in error, including a visiting distinguished cleric on one occasion. A 
number of her many poems were converted into hymns:- at least 12 
of them. A printed collection of them was presented to Archbishop 
Sentamu who embraced her with a giant bear hug as a thank you.
Never speaking ill of anyone, she was much loved and hugely 
respected by all who knew her.
It will be a long time before the village gets to know another like her.
May she rest in peace with her beloved Eric in our churchyard.
Gazette Team

A few thoughts about Mary by Sam Walton
Mary Greenheld, or “Little Mary” as we referred to her, a wonderful 
mother and grandmother, a very talented lady with a vast 
knowledge about Lockington and the surrounding area, will be sadly 
missed. We are lucky in many respects to have known her for so 
long. She was always interested in the Olympics and right up to her 
last days was reading about Lottie Fry from Aike, who competed in 
this year’s horse events, whose family she had known from her 
younger days.
Amongst the many memories a lot of us will have are the absolutely 
superb hymns she wrote and which we often sing in Church. Many 
times at a committee meeting where things were being discussed, 
someone would perhaps comment on something which happened 
and suggest the outcome was this or that. Mary would then quietly 
tell us that in fact it was something else! Her knowledge of our 
village was quite extraordinary. 
Our thoughts are with her family, and may she rest in peace.

Thank You
The family is extremely grateful for all the cards and condolences 
and the high attendance at the church, which showed how loved 
and respected Mary was. Lockington has an amazing community 
and without it Mary's life would not have been as enjoyable and we 
would not have coped as well. Thank you.
George and Helen Greenheld. Wendy and Mike Allison.

Forthcoming Events
Nightshift, the Darlington based band who 
were here last year return on Saturday 12th 
October. They play high energy Rock and Pop 
from the 60's, 70's and 80's. Chuck Berry, The 
Monkees, Beatles , Rolling stones, Bryan Ferry, 
Steve Harley, Nancy Sinatra, Tina Turner, The 
Proclaimers, Kaiser Chiefs and more. People 
who came last year have block booked up to 8 
tickets to bring friends so they must be on to 
something! Tickets still available at £12.50.

How to be Brave is our first Autumn Play. 
Written by local author Louise Beech and 
performed by Other Lives Productions, this 
play tells of the bravery of a man adrift in the 
Atlantic on a life raft and a young girl struggling 
with Type 1 Diabetes, and is a true story. 
Saturday 26th October, Tickets £10
Three by Two is brought to us by Offcut 
theatre, and is an evening of three light 
hearted short plays. Posters and Leaflets will 
be available shortly. The date is Saturday 23rd 
November. Tickets will be £10

Marty Craggs and the Little Band Jam return on Saturday 7th 
December. Marty is an ex Lindisfarne front man who plays Celtic, Irish 
and English folk with some 60's and 70's Pop. Tickets are £16 and will be 
available soon, but you can reserve them in advance.
Doors open for all events at 7pm for 7.30. 
 and information is available from Iain 07758 
785223 i.gaydon@btinternet.com

Film Shows
Film Shows will recommence in October
Film Matinee Monday 7th October 'Brooklyn' Set 
in the 50's, a small town Irish girl emigrates to 
New York for a better future but is still torn 
between her new and old life. 

Film Night Friday 18th October 'Wicked Little 
Letters' starring Olivia Colman, Jessie Buckley 
and Timothy Spall and described as 'The 
British Comedy of the Year'. You may need to 
cover your ears some of the time, but it is a 
good film and funny!
We have further Films in November, a Matinee 
on Monday 4th and a Film Night on Friday 
15th, Titles to be announced
Matinees start at 2pm and Film Nights at 
7.30pm

Pub Night Returns!
The Pub Night Team is looking for volunteers to help them run the pub 
nights probably on a rota basis. It’s not an arduous task and is only once 
a month in the Winter months! If you are interested please contact: 
Louise 01430 810565 or Sue 07792469866.
Our first pub night will be on Friday 25 October. Doors open at 7.30pm. 
We usually aim to finish at 10.30pm. Future dates for your diaries are 
Friday 29 November and Friday 20 December.
Come along for an evening of chats & laughter!  We have a variety of 
spirits, Wold Top Beers, lager & cider, & soft drinks at very reasonable 
prices. Hot drinks also available, plus snacks.  We have a new dart board 
and various board games. If you haven’t been before do please come and 
join us - you will be sure of a warm welcome and a lovely opportunity to 
meet up with neighbours and make new friends.  Pub Night Team

Lockington Calendar
Thank you to everyone who responded to our request for photographs for 
a village calendar. We had an amazing 97 entries. This of course made 
choosing the ones to be included very difficult. However, the decision has 
been made. The finished calendars should hopefully be printed and on 
sale from the beginning of October in the village hall.   

Saturday 12th October 2024Saturday 12th October 2024
Doors and Bar open 7.00pm

for 7.30pm start
Doors and Bar open 7.00pm

for 7.30pm start

Lockington Village HallLockington Village Hall

Tickets £12.50 available from Iain
07758 785 223 i.gaydon@btinternet.com

NightshiftNightshift
60’s, 70’s and more!60’s, 70’s and more!

Locally made crafts for sale 
including artwork, greetings cards, 

cushions, woodwork, sewing, 
jewellery and a cake stall!

Saturday 2nd November
10.30am - 2.30pm

Lockington Village Hall

Light lunches and 
refreshments available

CASH ONLY

FREE
ENTRY



Lockington Organisations
Table Tennis
Meeting every Wednesday evening at 7pm. 
New members welcome, contact Iain 
Gaydon Tel: 01430 810005
East Riding Councillors
Paul Smith, Diana Stewart, Jeremy Wilcock.
Email: councillor.his/her surname 
@eastriding.gov.uk
Parish Council Contact Details
Clerk - Mr Gareth Rees; Pasture House, 
6 Front Street, Lockington YO25 9SH.
Tel: 07768 233352 / 01430 810141
Email: lpcclerk@outlook.com
Parish Council website; http://
lockingtonparishcouncil.eastriding.gov.uk
Full contact details of all Councillors can be 
found under the Parish & Ward Councillor 
tab on the Parish Council website. The 
website is kept up to date with all ongoing 
Parish Council business.
Saint Mary’s Church
Contact the Churchwardens:- Andrea Parr, 
andrea.l.parr@hotmail.com or Sam Walton, 
samkwalton35@gmail.com Tel: 01430 
810597
Village Hall
Contact bookings secretary and key holder 
Sue Burgess Tel: 01430 810542
Yorkshire Countrywomen
Contact secretary Heather Crosby Tel: 
01430 810172

Gazette Team
Editorial:- Denise Cornforth, Barbara Green, 
Roger Hateley, Carol Vincent.
Distributors:- Jenny Brown, Allen Ferguson, 
Iain and Sarah Gaydon, Lynn Hunter, Ann 
Ramsdale, Wendy Proctor, Linda Marshall, 
Sue and John Rowson, Vincent Family, Pam 
Wainwright.
Printed by Fisk Printers, Hull.
Paid for by Lockington Parish Council.
The Village Hall Committee’s generous 
donation will pay for the Gazette to be in 
colour until April 2025.
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Next Issue
Please submit items in writing via the egg 
box at School Farm or the letter box at         
21 Front Street. Email text and photographs 
to peter_barbara@btinternet.com
The Gazette reserves the right to edit any 
material to fit the space available.
Deadline is noon on Thursday 21st 
November 2024.

THE FRIENDS OF LOCKINGTON SCHOOL
(Reg. Charity 1044389)

Welcome to Autumn from The Friends of Lockington School! We’ve had a busy and hugely 
fun filled Summer and once again thank you for your support.
After a very successful Circus Day in July we were thrilled to be invited to hold the “produce 
stall” at the Lockington Produce Show. We raised £142 on the stall for The Friends of 
Lockington School.
Our August Quiz welcomed new faces into the village. Money raised from these events is 
bringing in a “The Great Fire of London” history workshop, and sending pupils to participate 
in “A Culture Workshop” this term.
Over the coming months we are hoping you can help us fundraise FOR FREE whilst you 
shop…

- ASDA rewards are currently offering “cashpots for schools” – download their rewards 
     app, make sure you ‘opt in’ to support Lockington School and scan at the till to support us

- TESCO Beverley – From October 1st until Mid-January we are in the “blue tokens” in store 
     vote, so please pick up a blue token and vote for us
As we head into Christmas, we are able to confirm some 
dates we would love to see you at:
• Christmas Fair Thursday 28th November 6pm to 8pm - 
    with lovely stalls selling craft items, Christmas gifts and 
    delicious treats. All welcome. For a stall contact Lea on 
    07885 980260.
• Carol Singing at Coffee Morning Thursday 19th 
    December 10am to 11am – the school children will 
    be singing Christmas carols at the coffee morning, 
    please do join us.
In addition, we have a “Big FOLS Christmas raffle” with 
some excellent prizes including a £90 Wolds Cookery 
School voucher, £90 Bruder Tractor, Artisan Gin, 
Christmas foodie hampers, Christmas Gifts, The Deep 
Voucher, Men’s Hamper and much more! Tickets £1 each contact Lea to purchase on 
07885 980260. 
Thank you for all your wonderful support and we hope to see you soon.

Lockington Village Green Meeting Reminder
The Parish Council wishes to update the Parish on progress with the Village Green.

The Parish of Lockington is now the legal owner of the Village Green, ensuring a green space 
at the centre of the village for perpetuity. A permanent access into the green has been 
created and is now complete, however, for safety reasons the gates remain locked shut until 
the green is made safe and developed.

The results of the survey taken in 2020 and an Indicative Plan was published in Issue 147 
of the Lockington Gazette. The forward plan is to discuss this at an open meeting on 
Tuesday 15th of October 2024 at 7pm in the Village Hall.

Lockington Parish 
Council. Clerk  Gareth 
Rees. Email: 
lpcclerk@outlook.com
Address: Pasture House, 
6 Front Street, 
Lockington, YO25 9SH


